
 
April 16, 2019 
 
Below is a copy of a Resolution adopted by Brantford City Council at its meeting held 
March 26, 2019.  In keeping with City Council’s direction, a copy is being distributed 
to other municipalities in the Province of Ontario. 

 
C. Touzel 
City Clerk 
 
 
 
RESOLUTION        
 
6.1 Single-Use Plastic Straws  
 

WHEREAS section 8(1) of the Municipal Act, 2001 requires that the powers of a 
municipality are to be interpreted broadly so as to confer broad authority on the 
municipality to enable the municipality to govern its affairs as it considers 
appropriate and to enhance the municipality’s ability to respond to municipal 
issues; and 
 
WHEREAS section 8(3) of the Municipal Act, 2001 permits the municipality to 
pass by-laws under section 10 and 11 which: regulates or prohibits the matter; 
and to require persons to do things respecting the matter; and 
 
WHEREAS section 10(2) of the Municipal Act, 2001 permits single-tier 
municipalities to pass by-laws respecting the following matters: economic, social  
and environmental well-being of the municipality, including respecting climate 
change; and 
 
WHEREAS the Council of The Corporation of the City of Brantford wishes to 
consider regulating or prohibiting the sale and distribution of single-use plastic 
straws in the municipality in order to reduce: (a) littering; (b) the impact on 
landfills; (c) the impact on sewers; and (d) the contribution to climate change; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT City Staff BE DIRECTED to: 

 
1. Analyze the impacts of single-use plastic straws in the municipality; and 

how to reduce those impacts through the regulation and prohibition of 
single-use plastic straws; 
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2. Consult with the public and impacted industries, including but not limited 
to: 
i.  Retail Stores; 
ii.  Restaurants; 
iii.  Manufacturers and Distributors, as applicable; 
iv.  Chamber of Commerce;  
v.  Brantford Accessibility Advisory Committee; and 
vi.  Brantford Environmental Policy Advisory Committee; 

 
3. THAT City Staff REPORT BACK to Council on the results of their analysis 

and consultation; along with a process, including timelines, to:  
a. In the first phase, regulate the sale and distribution of single-use plastic 

straws, taking into account existing inventories and the sourcing of 
alternate suppliers; and 

b. In the final phase, prohibit the sale and distribution of single-use 
plastics straws. 

 
4. THAT a copy of this resolution BE FORWARDED to the MP and MPP 

Brantford-Brant, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the 
Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) and other municipalities in 
the Province of Ontario. 

 
 


